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13 November 2020 

Mr Sebastian Roberts  
General Manager, Transmission and Gas Branch  
Australian Energy Regulator  
Level 17, Casselden Place 
2 Lonsdale Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000 
 
Email Sebastian.Roberts@aer.gov.au 

Dear Mr Roberts 

Re: Cost pass through application – 2019-20 NSW bushfires 

As you know, the 2019-20 New South Wales (NSW) bushfire season was traumatic and devastating 
for the State and our transmission network. Our response and restoration effort to address these 
bushfires has materially impacted our costs of providing our prescribed transmission services. 

We submit with this letter our pass through application (Application) in accordance with clause 
6A.7.3(a) of the National Electricity Rules (NER) to recover the additional costs for providing 
prescribed transmission services arising from the 2019-20 NSW bushfire season.  We are submitting 
this Application now, in accordance with the extended timeframe for making a pass through 
application approved by the AER1. 

Impact on our network and our response efforts 

The 2019-20 NSW bushfire season caused unprecedented damage to our network assets, in 
particular to our transmission lines within the active bushfire impacted zones, including: 

> 999km of transmission line route length, comprising over 9,000km of conductors and earth 
wires, or 9 per cent of our transmission line route length, and 

> 2,681 transmission line structures comprising 1,822 steel lattice tower and pole structures, 596 
wood poles structures and 263 concrete structures.  

In the immediate aftermath of the fires, we undertook emergency works to make hazardous situations 
safe and restore assets which were rendered inoperable. Our emergency response has been 
followed by extensive condition assessment of bushfire damaged components of our network, and 
ongoing remedial works to ensure the continued safe operation of the network. 

We have identified the network repair works necessary to continue to manage network safety risks 
to be below tolerance levels, or ‘as low as reasonably practicable’, consistent with our Electricity 

                                                      

1  On 12 March 2020, the AER approved our request to extend the timeframe to submit our Application in relation to the 
2019-20 bushfires until 13 November 2020 
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